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CLUB EXECUTIVE

Commodore Susan Knapp 389-9452
Vice Commodore Barbara Yates 384-8200
Past Commodore Carmen Knapp 389-9452
Secretary George Hepburn 549-0043
Treasurer Thom Tomkow 389-8269
Fleet Captain - Sail Mike Mastrianni 389-1564
Fleet Captain - Power  Mike Mastrianni 389-1564
Membership Bill Learmonth 634-1369
Social Colleen Hepburn 549-0943
Clubhouse Henk Muis 376-6954
Race Stephen Yates 384-8200
Cruise Chuck Francis 384-3177
Sail Training Gary Logan 634-1308
Newsletter Peter Dodd 728-7078
Sub Committees:

-Historian Judy Adams 389-1812
-Regalia Sales Mike Mastrianni 389-1564

“Everything for the sailor - At a great price!”

SAILBOATS - Brokerage and appraisal services

SAILS - HOOD Sails & Systems plus Low cost “Coastline™ sails
é ELECTRONICS - GPS, LORAN, VHF. RADAR, Aulohelm
PAINT - Intcrlux Paint Cenire, Sikkens “Cetol”, Armada
HARDWARE - Anchors, BBB Chain, Harken, Ronstan, Lewmar
FURLING - Harken, Schacffer, Fudex, COI, Profurl

ROPE - Polyester, Nylon & Hi-Tech line, splicing service
RIGGING - Machine swaging, Lifelines, Railings, Bow rollers
SPARS - Masts, Booms, Spinnaker and Whisker poles

& SAFETY - Flarcs, Lifevests, Liferings, MO Poles, Auto Inflators
§ ELECTRICAL - Battery Chargers, Inwerters, swilches, lighis
WEST - West System Epoxy and West Manne Produocts

Gerry & Graham Moss
i Hox 23004, Amhersiview PO, Kingsion, Ontaio KN 1Y2
_'= {4696 Bath Road - West of Amberstview)
email: windjammer@boatsdu.com Web Site: hipoffox. nstn.ca/~windjamm/
Telephone (613) 389-4349 Fax (613) 3549-4762

COMMODORE'S MESSAGE

Mother Nature appears to be apologizing for her nasty behaviour during
[ce Storm '98 by granting us the pleasure of an early boating season. This
early mildness has brought out the hearty and the hopeful to launch boats
in record time. And so another year of activity, friendship and fun in the
sun and wind begins for Collins Bay Yacht Club.

You are urged, in your early fervour, to take part in the many activities
that membership in CBYC has to offer. At all events, you will find a
friendly crowd waiting with a warm welcome. Any one of the committees
at CBYC would appreciate your help and any time you have to offer them.
As a member, extend a hand to someone who is not a member. Show them
the Programme and your newsletter, introduce them to other members and
give them the Membership Chair, Bill Learmonth’s number.

Chuck Francis, and his Cruise Committee are organizing adventurous
weekend cruises to new and familiar destinations; Steve Yates, and his
enthusiastic Race Committee are working on an exciting new Racing
Program for this season; and Colleen Hepburn, and her Social Committee
have a season full of gatherings for everyone to enjoy. Mike Mastrianni,
our Fleet Captain, will be arranging the Annual CBYC Family Day and
Sail Past for June 14th.

During the boating season, as a member of CBYC you have the privilege
of representing your club through reciprocal agreements with other clubs.
This privilege is directly dependent on your cooperation with Collins Bay
Marina. Please remember to notify Collins Bay Marina of your intentions
upon departure so that will be aware of the availability of reciprocal slips.
When visiting reciprocal clubs, you must fly your burgee and present your
CBYC Membership Card to enjoy the privileges of another Yacht Club.

Our cooperative relationship with Collins Bay Marina operators and
CBYC members, Hub and Michéle Steenbakkers is an enjoyable one.
They and their staff appreciate the efforts that individual members make to
enhance the welcoming atmosphere at our place in Collins Bay Marina.

Social activity is an integral part of our boating community at Collins Bay
Yacht Club and we hope to see everyone come out and enjoy the fun.

Hope to see you in the Clubhouse, on the dock, on the water ...

Susan Knagp, Commodore

3



COLLINS BAY MARINA NEWS

1998 - the earliest launch ever! The first boats got their keels wet
on April 13th on a beautiful, warm spring day. Often there is still
ice on Collins Bay at that time of year. The season is definitely off
to an early start - a sure sign of a fantastic boating season ahead! If
you are ready to launch early, just give us a call to set up a time.

A warm welcome to new members of CBYC and Collins Bay
Marina. We encourage you to get involved in the many club
activities. It's a great way to meet fellow boaters, have fun and to
become familiar with the beautiful waters around this part of the
Lake. Commodore Knapp and her enthusiastic executive have been
busy over the winter planning another action packed summer
program.

Boater licensing update: The Minister of Fisheries and Oceans is
expected to announce his intentions regarding boat operator
proficiency soon. The latest update we have is that Personal
Watercraft operators will have to be at least 16 years old and have a
certificate of operator proficiency. Children under twelve will not
be able to operate powered boats greater than 10 horsepower.
Youths between 12 and under 16 years of age will not be permitted
to operate boats with a horsepower greater than 40hp. All operators
of “powered” boats will be required to meet certain proficiency
requirements within the next ten years. This will likely be in the
form of a test which when successfully completed would “certity”
the boater. There are no proposed changes to vessel identification at
this time. We'll keep you posted but it looks like boater certification
is definitely on its way, so there is no better time than now to take a
boating course!

Michéle attended the Canadian Safe

Boating Council annual conference
which was held in Kingston this April
Together with the Canada Coast Guard,
the Council is launching a sale boating
promotion this summer 1o coincide with
National Safe Boating Week. As many
as 150,000 sale boating kits will be
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. !}{L}dLILLd and hdnEiEd out at Canadian
l're stores across Canada.
Let’s go boating! Hub and Miche
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OdJ 9Nd Buhhbly Cruise

May 15,16 & 17

This Cruise 15 ideal for new members to
“break the ice” and get cruising with CBYC.

All CBYC members and all boaters docked at Collins Bay Marina
are invited to cruise with us on the May long weekend.

Boats leaving on Friday, May 15 in the afternoon or evening will
stay at Confederation Basin overnight, then proceed to Cedar Island
after the traditional breakfast at Morrisons.

Boats leaving on
Saturday, May 16 will
proceed to Cedar Island
for a happy hour and
activities.

Sunday am. will be
OJ &Bubbly with pot luck
breakfast / brunch.

You can start the cruise on either Friday or Saturday - join us
whenever you can. Call the Cruise Captain, Chuck Francis, ahead
of time, or aboard Equinox on VHF Channel 16 so that we can
expect you and reserve space at the dock for your arrival.

For more information, contact Chuck Francis, Cruise Committes
Chair at 384-3177.




FROM THE EDITOR :

Welcome to the 1998 edition of the Collins Mixer. The Mixer is
published monthly from May to October. Next month’s issue will
include the annual membership list.

With this year's change in editorial responsibility, we moved from
one publishing platform to another, and this led to several changes
in layout and format. We hope you like the new look! Please let us
know.

New in '98 is our “Unclassified” section. Club members are invited
to submit ads for “nautical stuff’ - see the Unclassified Page for
details.

Members accounts of cruises, races, and other events of interest are
welcome submissions to the Mixer. Photographs are always a great
way to remember and document the events, so send them along. If
they’re already in digital format, so much the better.

Peter Dodd, Newsletter Editor
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RACING i

One thing we have a lot of this year is enthusiasm for racing on
Eastern Lake Ontario. The winter was spent in inter-club meetings
in an attempt to co-ordinate racing among the various clubs at this
end of the lake. The result is the formation of the Eastern Lake
Ontario Sailing Association (ELOSA), of which you are a member
as a racer or prospective racer at CBYC! This kind of collaboration
1s aimed at minimuzing the conflicts with race dates among the
various clubs, thereby maximizing the participation at all events.
There was also an attempt to work around the clubs’ cruise dates, in
order to allow participants to attend their club's cruises and races.
Watch for all of the following dates, but note in particular the Easter
Seals regatta, hosted by KYC. More information is available to
interested boats. Also, the Race/Cruise to Waupoos is a must! Join
us for the voyage to Waupoos Marina, and enjoy Happy Hour on
arrival. The Marina is providing dinner Saturday and breakfast
Sunday morning!
Thurs., May 21 First night of Thursday racing (6 pm start)
Sat., June 20 Amberst Island Race and Dinner
Sat., June 27 KYC Easter Seals Regatta
Sat. & Sun., July 4, 5 Race/Cruise Waupoos Marina (includes
dinner and breakfast at the Marina)
Sat., Aug. 8 Simcoe Island Race and Dinner
Sat., Sept. 12 Pigeon Island Race and Steak Dinner
Sat., Oct. 10 Frostbite Race and Chili Dinner

One more thing -- the emphasis is on fun at these events, and all the
other events of the ELOSA circuit. There is always an informal
barbeque and party after racing on Thursday nights, and the CBYC
Saturday races are followed by well-organized dinners and parties.
There is no need to have a crack racing crew and all the latest
equipment. (One of our award winners last summer raced the entire
season with his barbeque on the pushpit!)

If you would like a copy of the ELOSA handbook, which includes
date of all events on the 1998 racing schedule, [ would be pleased to
provide it.

See you on the water!

Stephen Yates, Race Committee Chair
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30% off Luff Conversions and UV Applications when you order
a FURLEX Jib Furling Unit. Cafl us for details,

JIB FURLING
LI ¢ RerNG SYSTEMS
RACING & CRUISING SAILS

176 Railway 5t,, Kingston, Ont. K7K 2L9 (613) 531-9373



HISTORICAL DEPARTMENT

The things historical editors need most are photos with vivid descriptions of the
events Lo [lesh out our club albums. This 15 the way we  keep all those great
memorics [or posterity.  Please ensure the date(s) and members involved are incl
uded on or with the documents submitied so the data can be presented in an
accuraie fashion. Judy Adams can be comtacted at home-389-1812. 1 the photos
arc nice and clear they may even show up in our “Mixer”,

Aerial view of Collins Bay Marina, September, 1988

fram the editar's “hisrarical” fles.

CBYC REGALIA _ |

Caps $16.00 Golf Shirts Blue  $30.00
Sweatshirts 90% $35.00 Golf Shirts White 530.00
Sweatshirts 50/50 $30.00 Burgees CBYC 525.00
Sweatshirts S.5.***  519.00***  Burgees Comm $25.00
T. Shirts S.5. $15.00 Burgees V/Com $25.00
T. Shirts Grey $15.00 Burgees P/Com  $25.00
T. Shirts White $15.00 Fire Ext. Sm. 516.00

#**SPECIAL whilc they last.
Orders may be placed with Mike Mastrianni at 389- 1 564
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SOCIAL

‘Cveryone at the marina is invited to the

CBYC Annual Wine and Cheese Party

to be held

May 9, 1998, at 7:00 pm

at the

CBYC Clubhouse, Collins Bay Marina

Bring your bottle of wine, the Club aill Pmm’ﬂ“e Cheese and Snacks

For further information, Colleen Hepburn at 549-0943

MEMBERSHIPS

THANK YOU! to those who have sent in their membership dues for
the 1998 season. Your membership cards have been sent or will be
sent out shortly.

We are still accepting memberships for this season, so do join now
and be part of the fun!

A copy of the membership profile has been included in this month’s
newsletter if you still need it. (If you've already paid, THANKS!
and please excuse our lag in record keeping.)

For more information - Bill Learmonth - 634-1 369

B~ B B R
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Ger Wewe Soon!

marina soon.

Quinte Canvas Manufacturing

or

1150 Clyde Court Kingston Ontario
1-800-268-4186 ON & NY
613-384-6313
http:/kbn.kingston.nettopshop
Boat ops, Camper Backs, Tonneau Covers

Biminis with Enclosures
Dodgers, Biminis, Encloswes, Sall Covers & Accessories

Maobile Service
Winter Storage Covers

Alberg Aloha Bayfiald Beneteau CAC C5
Hughes Hunter Mirage Nonsuch Tanzer
Many olhar models as wall

South Eastern Onlaric's enly complele
profassional marine canvas shop with a
Cenitied Master Fabric Cralisman.

All work guarantead in writing. Cwar 20 years
of exparlence in Marine Canvas and Dasign.
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Over the past few weeks, four get-well cards
have been sent out on behalf of the club.
Our best wishes to:

Louise Williamson

Florence Wagner
Alda Fairbairn
Marie Steenbakkers

s We hope that they are feeling better, and we
4 look forward to seeing them around the

Captains
Wartecd

Feel like leading a club
cruise?
Want to share your
favourite anchorages and
watering holes?

We have openings for
Cruise Captains for
several of the regular
SUMMEr cruises.
Can you help out?

Contact Chuck Francis,
Cruise Committee Chair,
at
384-3177.

e ———

UNCLASSIFIED
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For Sale

Samsung Camcorder,

Avon Rover 9.8 dinghy with cover and
Honda § h.p. motor. Engine in nearly new

Ccondition.  $1,500. Force 10 large-size 5250
i cylindrical barbecue, good condition $125.

Phone Bill 634-13659.
Please contact Barb or Steve Yales
613-384-5200

For Sale
1991 Sweuki DT2 Outboard Motor w\Motor Caddy
Johnston 1 142 H.P. Outboard Motor
and
Many other boating ilems.

Phone Claudene at 613-384-1136

~our Ad Here
Mo Charge to
Club ™embers

Signs of Spring? April 26, 1998

This page |s far members’ netices of nautical tems.
For Sdle , Crew Requests, Help Wanted, Help Offered . . .
You nome it, we place it

The Fine Print:

Submission deadline is the thied Monday of the momh {(May, June, July, August, Seplember), Send
items Lo the editor, Peter Dodd - by email (windreka@ sympatico.ca), by snal mail {655 Fraser
Avenue, Ottawa, ON K2A 2RT), or by fux (603-725- 1652, but call ahead 613-728-T078 to make sure
il's on!l, no phone-in ads, please. Ads will be placed on a firsl-come, limst-served basis, subpect 1o the
spae availible, Non-commsercial ads only, please
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RECIPROCAL CLUBS = =

What's New In Reciprocity Agreements:

Earlier this spring, CBYC sent out the annual “invitation to
reciprocate” letter to area clubs. This year, we sent a joint letter from
the club and the marina. The letter clearly states that it is CBYC
which offers the program, but it is the marina and its staff who
deliver the service. The letter clarifies check-in procedures and the
limited availability of reciprocating slips. After reviewing the results
of the marina’s 1997 survey of CBYC members on reciprocal
privileges, and the marina’s figures

on usage by visitors from other

clubs, we identified 11 clubs which p{fﬁgf

could be eliminated from our list,

and two clubs which could be
added (in response to popular 37- Ay
demand by our members). This
produced a net reduction in the 7' ””E 0

number of reciprocating clubs

from 56 to 47. ;OR 7‘”£
The clubs are gradually sending in £ /g"f
L 4

their reciprocal invitations. We

have received cards from

approximately 30 clubs, which is :

normal for this time of year. The complete list of reciprocating clubs
will be available in the front of the binder called “Reciprocating
Agreements 1998", in the clubhouse.

Last year, our Vice-Commodore, the late Gerry Killoran, developed
a very useful and complete data base of yacht clubs and their
services, including the details of their reciprocating agreements.
Claudette Killoran has very generously provided the software file to
us, and as a result, it will be very easy to carry on Gerry's marvelous
report. Please look for it in the clubhouse, and feel free to take a
copy to keep on your boat. Lastly, as you visit other clubs around
the lake, please let any member of the executive know if you
experienced any difficulty, or if the reciprocal agreement was not
honoured by any club you visited. Also, let us know of any success
stories!

Yours in sailing,
Barbara Yeates, Vice Commodore
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OUR SPONSORS

Collins Bay Yacht Club

is grateful to the sponsors of the

Collins Mixer

Thomson & Jemmett
. Insurance Ltd

&T& Jnvestment Gonsultant

philip james rini

Quinte Canvas
Manufacturing

o 4

JC SAILS /| HAARSTICK
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